

Margaret Williard 1502 Sheffield Drive Jackson, MS 39211

## MAY 1985 NEWSLETTER

NO REGULAR MEETINGS of the Guild will take place in May, June, July & August. So you will have TIME TO WEAVE!!! There will be a Midsummer Newsletter to inform you of current events.

## About ELIZABETH DICE'S WORKSHOP:

- 1) Your place is reserved only when money is received; hurry up, there are already 10 people in it, and we can't let too many more in.
- 2) There are several out-of-town people coming, so we need places for them to stay. If you can host a weaver from another guild, please let Marcy know as soon as possible.
- 3) Whether you signed up for the workshop or not, let Marcy know if you want to attend Saturday night dinner. (She needs a total for reservations.) Dinner is going to be at the Cock of the Walk. And if you're going to participate in Friday night dinner, please let Marcy know in advance. Friday night is a covered dish supper, so you need to let her know what you plan to bring. Ms. Dice and members of other guilds will be our guests. Marcy's phone: 957-1423

A KNITTERS' GUILD is being formed. For more information call Debbie Levine at 362-9054. (If no answer, keep on trying.)

The LANDMARK CENTER will not be able to have our show in August because the space has been leased. Negotiations are under way to obtain another place for the show in October. Continue to weave your pieces for the show in Meridian in September.

The Guild received an honorarium for the Children's Crafts Experience at the Natchez Trace Center. Many thanks to Amy, Dianne, Rosa Lee, Vicky and Hazel for their contribution!

CONGRATULATIONS to Kim Carson-Whitt, who has won a scholarship to Airmont for July!

The Guild receives calls often for persons to demonstrate weaving. Judy Foster is doing a demonstration of Colonial weaving at St. Andrew's Episcopal School this week. If you are available to do demonstrations, please call Amy Evans (after May 28) or Gerry Reiff.

Pieces donated to the Exhibits at Northside and Madison County Libraries can be picked up at Amy Evans' after May 28 or at the Dice Workshop.

CALENDAR:

May 31-June 2 Craftsmen's Guild Show at Biloxi

June 7-9 Elizabeth Dice Work

Elizabeth Dice Workshop at Briarwood Presbyterian

Sept. 1-30 Chimneyville Guild Show in Meridian

Sept. (tba) Guild meeting at Kim Whitt's

Program: Painting warps in Ikat technique

October Color Study begins again!

## HAVE A HAPPY WEAVING SUMMER!

P.S. As we go to press, Betty Dice sends info on great Craft World Tours to Yugoslavia & Hungary in June & July. If interested in receiving this information, call Margaret at 362-2633.



Margaret Williard 1502 Sheffield Jackson, MS 39211

19CK2ON, MS 39211 950 FAIRFAX CIRCLE MARCY PETRINI



Joint Meeting: Chimneyville Weavers and Dyed-in-the-Wool Weavers and Spinners Spring, 1985 Mississippi Gulf Coast Agenda

Friday, May 3rd

7 pm: Gather at Helen Currie's home for informal dinner. Chimneyville weavers will stay with coast hostesses for the night.

Saturday, May 4th

920am: BABICET making Workshop with Babe Szymanski of Long Beach at Helen Currie's home We will be making cattail baskets.

12 NOON: Lunch on the lawn provided by Dyed-in-the-Wool Shave color study the Chimneyville Weavers are doing.

13°pm: Resume basket making until completed.